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CI/(/ elcome to the new look of the Call of the Pewee Newsletter. The residents of Pewee

Valley would like to take this opportunity to thank Sallie Haynes for all her years
of hard work gathering information and designing this community newsletter. Sallie will
continue to help with the newsletter until December.

Please feel free to let us know what you think of our new design by e-mailing your com-
ments to Iplaytennis35@msn.com. Lisa McGregor, a five year Pewee resident, is the new
designer and photographer for our City newsletter. We welcome you to send in photos
and stories for future consideration. Please only send in duplicates and not originals.

We hope to add features and historical stories in future issues. We welcome your ideas
and suggestions.

The Red Train Caboose in Pewee Valley. Photo by Lisa McGregor, a Pewee Resident.
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JUNE COUNCIL MEETING

The sixth regular meeting of the Pewee Valley City
Council was held on Monday, June 6, 2005. In atten-
dance were Steve Rowland, Bob Rogers, and Beach
Craigmyle, Dick Filippini and Michael Logsdon; Suzy
Walser was absent. Also in attendance were City Clerk
Debbie Handlson, Mayor Clayton Stoess, Jr., and City
Attorney John Singler.

CITIZEN CONCERNS

Ann Weingardt was concerned about Pewee Valley’s
lighting ordinance that was to have a second reading
at this meeting. A light shines on the parking lot at
her dance studio on Hwy. 146 and she was concerned
that the ordinance might ban it. She has evening
classes and worries about students coming out into a
dark parking lot.

Bob Bell voiced concern about the number of trains
going through town. There seems to be an increase of
trains and more blowing of the horns.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Framing Corporation - (house on Hwy 146 operating
as a business) will have a hearing on its application
for re-zoning at the Planning and Zoning Committee
on June 28. It will be first on the docket at 9:00 a.m.

Police - There have been several applications for con-
sideration for the police position.

David Osbourne - Congratulations to David
Osbourne for his win in the recent special state repre-
sentative election.

COUNCIL MEMBER REPORTS

Dick Filippini - Mr. Filippini moved to accept Indus-
trial Disposal’s contract for the next year with a 3.7%
increase. That increase was taken into account in the
new budget. The contract was accepted unanimously.



Mr. Filippini reported that he has con-
tacted CSX regarding the rough railroad
crossings. CSX says repairs will begin in
July; the company is in the process of pick-
ing up the extra ties that have been lying
beside the tracks for some time. On mo-
tion of Mr. Filippini, the Council ap-
proved payment for removal of stumps
and iron posts that were guide wire an-
chors on CSX right-of-way to facilitate
mowing, not to exceed $33 per stump and
$15 per post. This undertaking is subject
to approval from CSX.

Beach Craigmyle -The address for the
Pewee Valley blog site is http:/
pewee.blogspot.com.

Sidewalks -The survey that was printed
in The Call of the Pewee indicated a strong
public interest in having Peace Lane to
Muir Lane be the next phase of sidewalks
done. There is a clear right-of-way from
Peace to Wooldridge that could be used
as a walking path with perhaps wood
chips. Kentucky Paving will be giving a
price on sidewalks on Ash to Elm Street.
There is no right-of -way on Maple, and
road plans need to be studied before look-
ing into putting sidewalks on Rollington.

OLDHAM COUNTY
PHYSICAL THERAPY AD

Michael Logsdon - The stop sign is to be
moved at Mt. Mercy, Houston and
Woodridge intersection. LG&E has still
not switched over the lights to the city that
the city agreed to pay for in January. The
notice for a new police officer has been
placed in the local paper and not in the
Courier Journal, on the advice of Captain
Griffin at OCPD.

Bob Rogers - The Hwy. 146 drainage
project has been completed. The repav-
ing work on Maple, Red Plum and
Wooldridge will start in the next 30 days.
There was a water main break that tied
up traffic on Hwy. 146 on Friday and
Saturday last week.

STOESS HARDWARE AD




OLD BUSINESS

Lighting Ordinance - A second reading
was had for the Pewee Valley lighting or-
dinance. This ordinance will address com-
plaints from citizens regarding glare and
lights that infringe on neighboring prop-
erties. There will be no “lighting cops”

MARTHA FRENKE
GUITAR LESSONS AD

looking for violations. Existing lighting
will be grandfathered in as meeting ordi-
nance requirements, but all lighting must
be in compliance with ordinance require-
ments within 10 years. Oldham County
is passing a lighting ordinance. The
Council passed the ordinance unani-
mously on a roll-call vote.

DANCERS POINT AD

CLAUDIA STOESS AD




NEW BUSINESS

First Reading of the 2005-2006 Budget -
- A copy of the proposed budget was dis-
tributed to all Council members. There
was a reserve of $434,000 in the 2004-
2005 budget, but there will actually be
about $491,300 in reserves at the end of
the current fiscal year.

Reimbursement - Ms. Judy Flowers hit
a pothole on Houston that damaged two
tires on her car and asked that the City
reimburse her for the tires. Motion was
made by Mr. Filippini to reimburse her,
but the motion failed 4-1.

CSX Lease -Payment is due CSX for lease
of the land on which the City’s message
board is located. The amount is $10 a
year, paid in advance for 5 years. The
Council unanimously approved payment.
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Buying? Selling?
Building? Relocating?

Call Cindy Hack, CRs, GRI
Pewee Valley resident
502.376.SOLD
502.376-7653

www.hacknpack.com
cindy@hacknpack.com

Each office independently owned & operated




Rescheduling of July Council Meeting
- Mr. Filippini requested that the regu-
larly scheduled July Council meeting be
changed from the 4™ to the 7. The
Council approved the rescheduling
unanimously.

Telecommunications Tax - The first
reading of the ordinance regarding the
Telecommunications Tax was given by
summary by Mr. Singler. A motion to sus-
pend the second reading was made by
M. Filippini and unanimously approved
by the Council. The ordinance was
passed on a roll call vote.

EVENTIALITIES AD

After payment of the City bills, there be-
ing no further business, the Council meet-
ing was adjourned.

GARBAGE WOES?

Note from Council Member Dick Filippini:
If you have trouble with a gar-
> bage pickup or any other trash
related issue, please call Pete
Pavkovich, Operations Man-
ager, Industrial Disposal.
Phone number: 634-2900, ext
224. Only if you are not sat-

. isfied after talking to Mr.
Pavkovich should you call Mr. Filippini.

DON'T FORGET!
JUNK DAY THURSDAY, JULY 28™

Put out your trash (bulky items, appli-
ances, tables, chairs, sofas—anything but
hazardous waste materials) and L.D. will
pick it up with your regular garbage
pickup!

Trash picking permitted; your junk may
be someone else’s treasure!

BARB & ZACK SEMONIN AD
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ELAINES HAIR SHOP AD




BOY SCOUT ROUND UP

Crestwood Baptist Church Pack 28 is
recruiting first, second, and third grade
boys who like to have fun. Regular
meetings will start in September, but boys
who join now will be able to participate in
summer activities. For more information,
call Don Helton, Cubmaster, 243-9998.

Rates are still low

Sell today and buy tomorrow!

List and buy your home with
a realtor you can depend on.

Call for an appointment.

Carl Beard
558-1345 cell
243-9816 home

Cbeard@semonin.com

EQUAL HOUSING
OPPORTUNITY

REALTORS

VISIT YOUR LIBRARY!

OLDHAM COUNTY
PUBLICLIBRARY

+  South Oldham Library
w in Crestwood
241-1108

www.oldhampl.org

COLDWELL BANKER AD
MCMAHAN CO.

PIANO TUNING
& REPAIR AD
Gene Long




PEWEES OF NOTE

Mary Beth Keeling, daughter of Bev and Bill
Keeling of Sunnyside Court, graduated with a
Juris Doctor degree from the University of Ken-
tucky School of Law on May 6,2005. While at
UK, Mary Beth was active in the Christian Le-
gal Society and Legal Clinic.

Bryan D. Regenauer has been named by Gov-
ernor Ernie Fletcher to the Kentucky Advisory A

Council for Gifted and Talented Education. He ek L
is the senior manager for administrative ser-
vices at Kentucky Farm Bureau Insurance Com-
pany and is married to Donna Regenauer.

Patrick Arnold, son of Tina Johnson and Jo-
seph Arnold of Fairdale, was named to the 2005
Dean'’s List at Kentucky Wesleyan College. He
is a 2004 graduate of SOHS.

1/2 Page AD
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Thc Ca" of the chcc

Needs You!

If you would be interested in helping with
the newsletter, please call City Hall at 241-
8343. Editor Sallie Haynes is stepping
down as of December 31, so if you could
help with writing, taking photographs, or
mailing, let us know!

PROPERTY TRANSFERS

Federal Home Loan Mortgage Co. to Rob-
ert and Patricia Harris; 211 Cherry Hill
Road; $220,000.

Bruce and Billie Jo Gaddie to Billie J.
Gaddie; quitclaim; 104 Sunnyside Court;
FCV $380,000.

D rivate Diano
@ Wio Hioony Srsiraction
Carole G. Bockey
Nationally Certified Teacher of Music

6812 Crestview Drive, Crestwood, KY ~ 899-9003

bbb L L

QCissels Transmission

Complete Auto Repair

241-5444
Transmissions Front & Rear Ends
Engine Work Brake Work
Computer Balance Starters, Alternators

Radiator Work All Makes Tires

406 Central Avenue

10

GMAC Mortgage Corp. to Anna Gibson,
Michael Gibson and Gregory Long; lot 4,
Rollington Acres; 8113 Old Mill Road;
$90,000.

William and Joan Croley to Daeys and
Koenig LLC; lot 29, Block B; Lloydsboro;
$142,000.

Beverly Burger and Walter Nussbaum Jr.
to Geneva Keesee and Rebecca Keesee-
Pytlinski; 112 Tulip Ave.; $212,000.

“Harry Potter and the
Half Blood Prince”

Available at your library by July 16

Come in costume as your favorite “Harry
Potter” character at the showing of
“Harry Potter and the Chamber of Secrets”
on Friday, July 1, and you have a chance
to win an authentic recreation of the
wands owned by day; register to win at
the library booth on the courthouse
square.

WISDOM
CHIROPRACTIC AD




Recent Reading

Editor’s Pick: The Nazi Officer’s Wife, by
Edith Hahn Beer. True story of “how one
Jewish woman survived the Holocaust”
by becoming a “U boat,” a fugitive from
the Gestapo living under a false identity
beneath the surface of society in Nazi Ger-
many.

Spouse’s Pick: A new Wilbur Smith book
just in time for summer reading: The Tri-
umph of the Sun. Set in 1884 in the
Sudan amidst Arab jihad against the En-
glish and Turk infidels, it's another swash-
buckler with insights into today’s Middle
Eastern conflicts.

Rosema'r'q 5 Salfnjj

8712 Ash Avenue
Pewee Valley, KY 40056

502.241.9198 502.243.9198

Handicap Accessible

POWER KING
Trator Sales AD
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IN MEMORY OF...

Michael Thompson, age 60, died May 7,
2005, at his home. He was a member of
Pewee Valley Presbyterian Church, a re-
tired mortgage loan originator, and a
former owner of three businesses. Survi-
vors include his wife, the former Margorie
Fletcher; three sons, Michael M. Michael
L, Jr., and Edward E. Thompson; a
daughter, Angela B. Lasseigne; and two
grandchildren.

SIGN UP FOR EMAIL
NOTICES FROM PEWEE
VALLEYKY.ORG

If you want to be included on the
list of those receiving important
city news via email, please send
your email address to...
Craigmyle@peweevalleyky.org
right away! If you tried to do this
before and got a notice that the
email box was full, the problem
has been fixed.

Pewee Valley
Cemetery
Established 1871

BURIAL SITES AVAILABLE

BiLL HERDT 241-4124
BERT STOESS 241-4202
B. MURPHY 241-8049




The Call of the Pewee is published monthly by Pewee Valley City Council and is mailed
free to all Pewee Valley Residents. To submit advertising please contact Lisa McGregor by
e-mail at: Iplaytennis35@msn.com.

To submit news please contact Sallie Haynes by e-mail at: editor@peweevalleyky.org.
To subscribe outside Pewee Valley is $12.00 per year. Send your name, address, telephone
number and payment to City Hall 312 Mt. Mercy P.O. Box 769

Pewee Valley, KY 40056

BEECHWOOD TREES & GARDENS
AD
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